NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
Held on Wednesday 4th February 2004 

at St Andrews School Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs V.M. Court



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry



Mr B. Parkes



Mrs J. McClean



Mr G.C.A. Rowley






Mr D.W. Toye

Also in attendance Mr G. Peckham (Lower Beeding Parish Councillor) and 11 members of the public.













1/2/04  Apologies for absence were received from Ms M.H. Rose, Mr R.H. Walter

 and Mr J.S. Cox (District Councillor).

2/2/04  Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest from

 members of the Parish Council.

3/2/04 Co-ordination of “Parish Emergencies”.

Mr Alan Lindfield, Nuthurst’s Parish Emergency Co-ordinator presented a paper on the Co-ordination of Emergencies Affecting Nuthurst Parish to the meeting (copy attached).  This set out a brief history of the emergency volunteer system in the Parish and raised three points for the Parish Council to discuss:-

a) Whether or not it wished to maintain the present arrangements

b) To what extent it wished to establish communications and other facilities

c) The locations of premises designated for use as control centres in the event of an emergency.

During discussions the following points were raised:-

i) The current infrastructure consisted of a cascade system for calling people out (which had not been exercised for some time).

ii)  This system could be used to help in the location of lost children (as could that of the local neighbourhood watch) in conjunction with Sussex Police.

iii) Horsham District Council had major plans, resources and trained staff (500) ready to set up a rest centre should an emergency arise.

iv) The Parish Council needed to decide what to do should there be another severe weather warning.

Mr Lindfield left the list of Parish volunteers with the Clerk.

RESOLVED To thank Mr Lindfield for all his efforts.



This matter be added to the next agenda of the full Parish Council.  

4/2/04 Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on

7th January 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
5/2/04 Dog Bin – Mannings Heath Village Green.

Arising on minute 6/1/04 – The dog bin concerned had yet to be moved.  The Clerk had reported the matter to Mr Alex Gander from Horsham District Council Waste Management team at the Horsham District Clerks meeting on 3rd  February.

6/2/04 Trees on the Green at Maplehurst.

Arising on minute 7/1/04 – Mr Dooley from Horsham District Council Parks department had visited the site twice but had informed the Clerk that the District Council would not be able to remove the tree at present because of the cost implications – they would be happy for the Parish Council to remove the tree themselves.  It was noted that part of the tree had fallen down in the recent bad weather.

7/2/04 Parish Newsletter.

Arising on minute 10/1/04 – The first Parish Council newsletter had appeared in The Link.

RESOLVED To thank Mr Richard Webber for his help in the writing of the copy for

The Link. 

8/2/04 Fingerpost at Junction of Golding Lane and Hammerpond Road.

Arising on minute 11/1/04 – The Clerk had written to Mr Hubbard at West Sussex Highways asking for a site meeting to discuss the fingerpost but had yet to receive a reply.

9/2/04
Metricab Power Engineering Site, Sedgwick Lane.

Arising on minute 12/1/04 – The Clerk had written to Metricab to suggest that the sub-station fencing be painted green.

RESOLVED That this be added to the outstanding items list.
10/2/04 Correspondence– The Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council.
(a) Health Promotion Strategy – Draft Summary 

(b) Environmental Cleansing Grants

ii.         West Sussex County Council.
(a)
10 year West Sussex Transport Plan

(b)       Bridging the Divide – Strategy to Improve Social Inclusion in


 West Sussex

(c)       Cash Back Incentive Scheme for Real Nappies

(d)       Highways Works Programme: 2004/05

(e)       Speeding Fines

(f)       Public Rights of Way – Routine Maintenance

(g)       Bridleways and Footpaths

(h)       Highway Matters.

iii.       Sussex Police.
Licence for Elite Garage.



iv.
Gatwick Airport Community Trust.

Grant Application Form.

v. Dorset Licensing.

New Licensees at the Bridge House, Copsale.



vi.
Sussex Associations of Local Councils.


Chairmanship Course – Friday 20th February.

                        vii.
Society of Local Council Clerks.


Regional One Day Conference – Quality Councils.

viii. Mrs R.E. Jones.

Letter of Resignation.

                        ix.
Mrs C. Pritchard.

Provision of an additional Bus Shelter in Pound Lane, 


Mannings Heath.

RESOLVED The Clerk to seek clarification of the area of Church Road where  

           drainage works would take place under the West Sussex Highways

           Works programme for 2004/2005. 

            A new Bus Shelter in Pound Lane Mannings Heath to be added to the

            agenda for the next full Parish council meeting.

The Clerk to obtain further grant application forms from the Gatwick Airport Community Trust for Mr Bateman (Nuthurst Cricket Club) and Mr England (Copsale Village Hall), the original form having been supplied to Mr Toye.

The Clerk to book a place on the Chairmanship Course for 

Mrs McClean.

The Chairman to review the West Sussex County Council 10 year Transport Plan.

The Clerk to Inform the Chairman when the West Sussex County Council Access Ranger would be visiting Nuthurst Parish.

                        It was noted that there was not yet a licensee named above the door of 

                        the Dun Horse Public House.

11/2/04 PUBLIC FORUM. 
Mr Broad from Monks Gate asked if the Parish Council knew that Horsham District Council were due to discuss the proposal to build houses on Monks Common at a meeting on 23rd March.

Mr Chaytor from Nuthurst raised the problem of drainage in Harriots Close.  Mr Chaytor reported that when he had questioned a Highways agency operative inspecting the drains at Harriots Hill on 4th February the operative had stated that it was the responsibility of Horsham District Council to clear the leaves in the road.

RESOLVED The Clerk to clarify the content of the Horsham District Council

 meeting re the Monks Common proposal.

The Clerk to ask Highways to clear the drains at Harriots Hill and to ask Horsham District Council to clear the leaves there.

12/2/04 Planning Matters

i. New applications


          N/6/04

Extension and Alterations to Existing House.





The Old Eight Acre, Park Lane, Maplehurst.


          N/7/04

Extension to Form Family Room.





9 Woodlands Walk, Mannings Heath.


          N/8/04

Erection of Stables and Hay Store.





Sheepwash Farm, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.


          N/9/04

Conversion of Outbuilding and Link Extension





 and Alterations to Drive.





Maple Cottage, Park Lane Maplehurst.


          N/10/04

Listed Building Consent for Above.


          N/11/04

Erection of Rear Conservatory.





Quinte, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.


          N/12/04

2 Storey Extension.





Rose Cottage, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.


          Amended Plans N/59/03 Two Storey Extension





Ferncroft, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.

RESOLVED To raise no objections to N/6/04 (subject to the Chairman and 

                       Vice-Chairman viewing the plans).  The Chairman and Vice-Chairman

                       later confirmed that they could see no problems with this application.

                       To raise no objections to N/7/04.

To recommend that N/8/04 be REFUSED as the planned stables constitute an intrusion into the appearance of the surrounding countryside with particular reference to the adjoining listed building (Sheepwash Farm).  The Parish Council noted that these stables would be much better situated behind the existing farm buildings.

To raise no objections to N/9/04(N/10/04).  The Parish Council noted concerns over the size of the drive, which was not clear on the plans and did not see the necessity of the round windows on the side elevation of the property.

To raise no objections to N/11/04. 

To raise no objections to N/12/04 but to raise concerns about the visual effect of the extension and to suggest a step back between the line of the extension and the existing building to avoid the appearance of a row of terraced houses.

To raise no objections to the amended plans for N/59/03. 

ii.       The minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on

           21st January 2004 were approved as a correct record.

iii.
Decisions of Development Control Committee (North).

APPROVED

N/34/03
2-Storey Side Extension, New Pitched Roof Over Existing Garage and Front Entrance and New Chimney.



3 Masons Field, Mannings Heath.


N/60/03
Surgery on One Ash and One Oak Trees.



36 Lime Kiln Road, Mannings Heath.


N/63/03
Surgery on One Oak Tree.



1 Whytings, Mannings Heath.

WITHDRAWN


N/58/03
Conversion of Former Agricultural Buildings to Dwelling.



Southbourne Court Farm, Polecat Lane, Copsale.


N/66/03 & N/67/03
Demolition of Existing House and Erection





of 2 Dwellings.





Oak Trees, Golding Lane, Mannings Heath.


13/2/04 Reports.


School Governors.

Mr Parkes reported that the Auction of Promises to raise funds for St. Andrew’s School extension would take place on 27th March at Mannings Heath Village Hall.

Lower Beeding Parish Council.

Mr Rowley had attended the meeting on 25th January at which 

Sgt. Nick Handley of Sussex Police had been a guest speaker.  Sgt. Handley had given out lists of contact numbers for the local police and had stated that he hoped to have six police officers covering our area in future who would maintain a closer contact with the community.

14/2/04 Finance





    Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEE Board plc Street lighting maintenance

   52.59       9.20     61.79


SEE Board plc Street lighting energy


   44.50       2.23     46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)


Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
       20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 319.71
     319.71

Accounts paid at this meeting
Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




    22.77




  Postage



      3.08



 Planning Meeting – Jan 21st 

    22.13

 Internet Access

 
    14.99                  62.97

  500.57    11.43   512.00

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.

RESOLVED To approve the bank reconciliation and the comparison of expenditure

 to budget for the 9 months to 31st December 2003 (attached).

15/2/04 Highway Matters.

The Clerk reported that two residents of Gagglewood had reported potholes and had also reported broken kerbstones and loose stones around the Oak tree at the entrance to Gagglewood.  Mrs Court confirmed that the stones around the Oak tree were the responsibility of West Sussex Highways.

The condition of the passing places in the stretch of Sedgwick Lane between Broadwater Lane and the entrance to Sedgwick Park was raised as a matter of concern.

RESOLVED The Clerk to report the potholes, kerbstones and stones around the

Oak tree in Gagglewood to West Sussex Highways and to ask that the passing places in Sedgwick Lane be repaired.

16/2/04 Annual Parish Meeting. 

The Clerk reminded the meeting that Parish Councillors would need to distribute leaflets to all households in the Parish for the Annual Parish Meeting which would be held on Wednesday 10th March at St. Andrew’s School, Nuthurst at 8 p.m.

17/2/04 New Notice Board in Sedgwick Lane.

Mr Toye had spoken to the landowner about the placing of a new notice board on the verge in Sedgwick Lane, by the post box.  As this could not be agreed with the landowners a new site had still to be found.

18/2/04 Maplehurst Farm.


 Lorries were still making deliveries to the entrance to Maplehurst Farm by 

Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road.  This had been reported to West Sussex Highways and to the Enforcement Team at Horsham District Council who had both visited the site.  The Enforcement Officer had reported that there was still some levelling work to be done, hence the lorry movements.

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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